
Response: OIA2019.47  

30 September 2019 
 
To Patrick Dunford 
Via FYI.org 
 
 
Dear Patrick 
 

Official information request for information on the ownership of Waltham freight 

depot 

I refer to your official information request dated 2 September 2019, asking; 
 
Please advise if Kiwirail still owns any of the former Waltham freight depot land as follows: 
 
The old "E Shed" building and the land it sits on 2. The old rail freight sidings at Waltham 
currently occupied by Specialised Container Services (and possibly others) - the area of land 
between the old "E Shed" and Great Journeys' Passenger Vehicle Depot in Mowbray Street. 
The site formerly of Daily Freightways Depot currently occupied by Southern Demolition 
fronting onto Mowbray Street and Wilsons Road. 
 
In response to your query, we attach the following map for your information.  
 
We trust this answers your query. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or by calling free-phone 0800 802 602.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 

Dave Allard 

KiwiRail  
Official Correspondence Unit 
 


